Hiawatha Public Library
Board Meeting

Glenn Schminke Community Room

August 9, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.
A.  CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL

Present: Janet Libe, Travis Christopher, Dian Boysen, Brenda Powers, Bonnie Galbraith, Jeaneal Weeks.  Guests:  Tom Theis, Mayor.

B. AGENDA

Travis Christopher made a motion to accept the agenda as written.  Brenda Powers seconded and the motion carried.

C. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Minutes of the July meeting were reviewed.  Travis Christopher made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Dian Boysen seconded it and the motion carried.

D. OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business

E. NEW BUSINESS

1.  Policy discussion/possible action

Policies for Wireless Internet Access, Donations, and Small Meeting Room reservations were presented for review.  After discussion Brenda Powers made a motion to accept all three policies as written.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded and the motion passed.
2. Discussion regarding possible collaboration with Iowa Workforce Development.

Jeaneal updated the Board regarding the possibility that libraries would be assisting people applying for jobs if/when some Iowa Workforce Development offices were to close.  The Board would like to keep the discussion open and pursue more details.
3. Discussion/possible election of officers

Election of officers was held.  

President – Travis Christopher was nominated for President of the Board by Janet Libe.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded.  Motion carried.

Vice President – Brenda Powers was nominated for Vice President of the Board by Janet Libe.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded and the motion carried.

Secretary – Bonnie Galbraith was nominated for the position of Secretary by Janet Libe.  Dian Boysen seconded and the motion carried.

4. Discussion regarding possible closure for staff training
Discussion was held regarding the possibility of closing the library for one day in November for a staff training session fitting into our Long Range Planning.  Jeaneal would like to have Sandy Dixon, from the State train on “Customer Service”.   Another subject Jeaneal would like to present to staff that day is “Working with Diverse Groups”.  Travis Christopher made a motion to allow the library to close for one day of in-service in November.  Janet Libe seconded and the motion passed.
F. LIBRARIAN’S REPORT

1. Monthly report – delayed due to staff vacation

2. Bills – Bills were reviewed.  Brenda Powers made a motion to pay the bills.  Dian Boysen seconded and the motion carried.

3. Anticipated expenditures – there are no anticipated expenditures at the present time.

4. Library news – Evaluations for staff are in the beginning stages.

A small open house is being planned to celebrate Hiawatha Library’s 50th anniversary.  The celebration will take place September 20 from 4 to 6 pm.

Food for Fines – In September patrons may donate food items to take off $1 from their overdue book fines.  The collected food items will go to Hacap.

Cedar Rapids and Hiawatha library card sign up month – In order to increase the volume of library cards, plans are being made for businesses to offer discounts when customers present their library cards.
G. PRESIDENT’S REPORT

There was no President’s Report

H. ADJOURNMENT

Travis Christopher made a motion to adjourn at 7:50 pm.  Brenda Powers seconded and the motion carried.

Bonnie Galbraith, Secretary

Jeaneal Weeks, Library Director
